
Letter from the November 1970 issue of the Long Distance Log, 
published by the Road Runners Club of America. 
 
From Daniel J. Ferris, AAU of the United States. 
 
"It has been mentioned that I have shown a lack of interest in long distance and 
cross-country running, when the question of adding a cross-country race to the 
Olympic program was before the IAAF. Despite the fact that I personally felt that 
it was inadvisable, I was prepared to vote for the inclusion of the cross-country 
event because the National Long Distance Running Committee had favored the 
proposal. However the Australian AAU which had originally proposed having a 
cross-country race on the Olympic program, withdrew the proposal before the 
matter came up for a vote.  
 
With the 1924 cross-country still in mind, I could not bring myself to believe 
that a cross-country race in mid-summer would be a good event on the Olympic 
program. The athletes that competed in that race were dropping like flies along 
the course from complete exhaustion and heat prostration. One of our runners was 
out of his head for hours after the race. He never recovered from the effects of 
it and died shortly thereafter." 
 
_________________________________________________________________________________	  
 
"A Case For Reviving the Olympic Cross Country Race" 
By Ted Corbitt 
February 1971, Long Distance Log 
 
 
The November 1970 issue of the Long Distance Log quoted Daniel J. Ferris, AAU of 
the U.S. official, on the subject of the Olympic cross-country run. Mr. Ferris 
stated that he didn't like the idea of reviving the event but was prepared to 
vote for the proposal at the IAAF meeting, had Australia not backed down on 
bringing the issue to a vote. Apparently, consideration of the question was 
premature due to internal wrangling in the International Cross-Country Union. 
 
The idea of reviving this great event was the brain child of past RRC of America 
President Scott Hamilton. He put in much work selling the idea through his 
worldwide contacts. The event had been somewhat forgotten since 1924. Hamilton 
found some interest in favor of its reinstatement in the Olympic Games. Probably 
a few runners don't think that it is a good idea, but I have yet to hear of one 
reason against it that really stands up. 
 
Aldo Scandurra, former Chairman of the National AAU Long Distance and Road 
Running Committee, was elected U.S. delegate to the IAAF Cross-Country Committee. 
Scandurra has indicated that he will bring the subject of reviving the cross-
country event up again when he attends the next Committee meeting.  
 
Scott Hamilton's current views on the prospectus follow: "Paavo Nurmi, last gold 
medalist in this Olympic cross-country, doesn't know why the event was dropped 
for 1928, and I cannot understand the reluctance of officialdom to allow careful 
review of reinstatement proposals. Victor Hugo once wrote that nothing is so 
inevitable as an idea whose time has come. After nearly 50 years of no Olympic 
cross-country, may I suggest 'it is about time'!" 
 
Perhaps Aldo Scandurra is in the best situation to get action on the proposal.  
 
I think that the cross-country running event should be returned to the Olympic 
Games program for these reasons:  
 



1) It will put more Olympic caliber runners in the Olympic Games. If the Games 
are for the individual athlete, why should reviving this legitimate world-wide 
contested event be bad? The number of potential Olympians has increased many fold 
since the abandonment of the cross-country event, but the number of events has 
remained static. Note that the women's 800m event was also abandoned once because 
officials apparently didn't like what they saw. The event is now back--and 
prospects are good for additional changes--and the women survive it very well.  
 
2) There are some runners who are cross-country specialists and they would have 
no problem running the event "out of season". The latter is one argument put 
forth against the event in the Games. And for those runners from the Southern 
Hemisphere, the event would be in season, albeit a bit warm in most settings for 
the Games.  
 
3) Mr. Ferris apparently based his personal objection to the revival of the event 
to having run cross-country in the summer, citing the results of the very hard 
pace set by the mighty Finns on an extremely hot day at the 1924 Paris Olympics. 
A number of runners did get "messed up" that day, but days like that or like 
those found in the Rome Olympics, aren't the norm for the Games. Well trained, 
thoughtful runners will handle any temperature likely to be encountered.  
 
The distance suggested by Scott Hamilton was a 15 kilometer cross-country race, 
which means 50 minutes or less of running. While most deaths due to the elements 
have occurred in races of 4 to 10 miles, disasters are largely preventable. Since 
cross-country is not a big spectator event, the race could be started at a time 
convenient for the runners, avoiding the hottest part of the day. The course 
could be flooded with refreshment stations for those who might need them. Present 
rules and customs for refreshments were apparently set up for ideal weather 
conditions normally found in northern Europe and they weren't suitable for such 
conditions as were encountered in the Paris and Rome Olympics, nor for weather 
like runners find in U.S. summers. (If rules makers had competed at Yonkers in 
1964, or in the 1967 Holyoke Marathon, they would quickly change rules on 
refreshments.)  
 
4) Lack of money will still limit the number of Olympic caliber runners who 
attend the Games but if the cross-country event is staged after the long track 
runs, the runners will have another go at their rivals, if interested.  
 
5) The majority of track distance runners now do much of their training on 
surfaces other than tracks and they do it 12 months a year in all kinds of 
weather. They wouldn't find running 15 kilometers in the summer all that unusual. 
While runners themselves will not lobby for revival of the event, they would 
certainly welcome a chance to run it. Can you picture a qualified Olympian 
turning down a chance to compete in the Games?  
 
6) There is a special cross-country event (4,000m) at the Games now, in the 
Modern Pentathlon. While they run only a fraction of our proposed distance, if 
the pentathlon men can run cross-country in the Summer Games, why not a 
specialized runner?  
 
7) It would be good if a world-wide poll could be taken of runners to see how 
many are interested in reviving the event. A good sample could be collected by 
the various publishers catering to the runners, such as Long Distance 
Log, Athletics Weekly, Track and Field News, Runner's World, etc. Such a poll 
might generate interest in support for the proposal.  
 
8) The pressure and educational moves to reinstate the cross-country event should 
be kept up until victory is achieved. However, if there is a temporary setback, I 
would like to see a new campaign started, this time to try to get a 30 kilometer 



event added to the Games as a road race. Are you listening Scott Hamilton? I 
believe that 30 kilometers is an ideal long distance test and nicely bridges the 
gap between 10,000 meters and the marathon. The 30km can be run by all trained 
5,000 and 10,000m men without any additional special preparations. This event too 
would give more high quality runners another once in a lifetime chance to be an 
Olympian.  
 
The addition of one (or even both) of these events in the Games program would 
help to accommodate the ever increasing Olympic caliber runner population. It has 
been predicted that in addition to further population growth, man will be working 
less in the future. The appearance of increasing leisure time indicates that more 
people will be released from scratching out a living and their needs for vigorous 
sports activities will increase. Sports officialdom must change the scene to meet 
changing needs. They may need prodding by the runners to make things move. 
 
Ted Corbitt 
New York City 
 
___________________________________________ 
 
 


